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April 8, 2019 
 
RE: University of Colorado | Anschutz Medical Campus 
 Workers’ Compensation Policy 
 
We have been notified that individuals working in Research Center II (RC2) have experienced symptoms 
related to the smell of diesel and exhaust fumes as a result of the construction site located next door to the 
building.   
 
University of Colorado Risk Management (URM) is responsible for the investigation and handling of all 
workers’ compensation claims and payment of all bills related to a compensable claim. 
 
Colorado Workers’ Compensation Law requires all employees to report workers’ compensation claims to 
their employer.  For employees of the University of Colorado the first step in this process is to complete the 
required new report claim.  You should file this workers’ compensation claim via the URM website 
https://www.cu.edu/risk/incident-procedure .  We can also provide you with a form that can be completed 
and faxed to URM at (303) 860-5680.   Please request this form if you are unable to fill out a claim form 
online.  
 

 Per Colorado Revised Statues 8-43-404(5)(a), the University of Colorado has the right of 
selecting designated medical providers for workers’ compensation claims.  Workers’ 
Compensation Designated Providers near Anschutz Medical Campus can be found at 
https://www.cu.edu/risk/designated-medical-providers . Employees can choose a provider close to 
home or close to work.  

 University Risk Management will complete an investigation consisting of obtaining information from 
you, any providers you have seen, the authorized medical provider(s), Environmental Health and 
Safety and Facilities.  Following completion of that investigation you will be advised of the 
compensability decision. 

 If your claim is determined to be compensable you are entitled to medical care from the University’s 
authorized medical provider.  Most medical treatment with authorized providers will be covered 
without the need for prior authorization.  However, the Colorado Workers’ Compensation Rules of 
Procedure require that URM approve payment for uncommon and/or questionable types of 
diagnosis/medical procedures.  The medical provider will initiate and complete steps necessary for 
obtaining prior authorization for these procedures.   

 You are responsible for attending all authorized medical appointments.  Missed appointments may 
jeopardize continuation of benefits.  If you receive any medical bills directly, please forward them to 
URM for consideration.  Any medical care received from an unauthorized provider will be your 



financial responsibility.  If you move out of state during medical treatment for this injury, you must 
contact me concerning continuing medical treatment. 

 Notify your supervisor of all appointments.  Each time you are seen by the authorized medical 
provider, you will be given paperwork listing your work restrictions, if any.  Be sure to share these 
with your supervisor.  

 We have also provided you a copy of the most recent WC posting for your use. 
 
Please contact our Claims Department directly (303) 860-5682 or 888-812-9601 if you have any 
questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Faith L. Perry, Director 
LoriAnn Smith, Associate Director 
Anschutz Medical Campus and Denver Campus Operations 
University Risk Management 
 
 
 



 


